Welcome Address
Dag Lindgren

General Director, Ladies and Gentlemen;
It is indeed a great pleasure for me - on behalf of the IUFRO WP “seed orchards” -  to welcome you all to this international symposium on ‘Seed Orchards’.

For me seed orchard research is one of the most important things in the World. Seed orchards are the main link between forest tree breeding, forest genetic research and the actual forest. A large share of the green interface between land and air on Planet Earth is forest. Seed orchards are the most cost-efficient way to influence many of these forests. Many trees forming the forests of tomorrow got their lives started in seed orchards, and the most important and easiest part of the management is usually just at the start. Seed orchards can help us repair deforestation and land degradation, which often followed in Man’s footsteps, Seed orchards are of outmost importance to tackle many key problems of the World, such as raw materials, energy, carbon dioxide, climate change, gene conservation and sustainability. Research resulting in better seed orchards is of outmost importance.
Knowledge and experiences of seed orchards and their role and management have accumulated during the last decades, but most has mainly been communicated on national or regional levels, there is a need for an international forum also. There is a need to see how similar problems are tackled in other environments and there is a need for direct communications with international specialists as well as managers. A conference may attract specialists in adjacent disciplines applicable to seed orchards. This conference offers openings in viewing seed orchards from fresh angles. 
  Two years ago a Seed Orchard conference took place in Umeå, Sweden. It was not a big conference, but it was the biggest in the last decades to focus only on seed orchards. The coordinator of IUFRO Division 2, Bailian Li asked if we wanted IUFRO blessing, but there was no IUFRO unit focusing on seed orchard suitable for such blessing. But if there was no unit in IUFRO working with seed orchards, one could be created! It took some lengthy procedures for IUFRO, but now we are here. I feel very happy that the WP Seed orchards has been created under IUFRO Division 2 Research Group 09 Tree seed, physiology and biotechnology and now can start its first meeting! The main purpose of the Working Party (2.09.01) on "Seed Orchards" is to facilitate exchange of information on the research and progress of seed orchards and their crops.
I am sure that all the presentations will be highly valuable to all of us by offering new insights to challenging issues and by initiating constructive discussions and from sharing each other’s expertise.
  I would like to thank the Korea Forest Research Institute and its General Director, Dr. Wan-Yong Choi, for hosting and greatly supporting this Conference; and to members of the Korea Organizing Committee, who have worked hard to ensure the success of the Conference. Finally I would like to express our thanks to Dr. Kyu-Suk Kang, Coordinator of IUFRO Seed Orchards Working Party, who is the main organizer and driving force of this meeting and has worked very hard and dedicated to make it a fine and fruitful experience for us participants. 
I welcome you to this Conference and I hope you enjoy your stay.
Dag Lindgren, Deputy Coordinator of the IUFRO WP Seed Orchards (2.09.01)

